
 
 

July 8th, 2020 

 

Rebecca Westover 

Mountain View Whisman School District 

750-A San Pierre Way 

Mountain View, CA 94043 

 

RE: Change Order #1 Justification: Stevenson Park Interface 

  

Item # 1 – Mulch behind picnic benches (PCO 1) 

This change is due to a design revision and city request. There was a 20’x10’ section of dirt adjacent to the 

tennis court that was not included in the plans to receive any sod or mulch during this contract, however all 

other dirt areas surrounding them did. The city noted if it was possible to simply clear/grub and install mulch in 

this area in order to make the surrounding area uniform. The added costs in this change include the small 

amount of labor and material required to clear and lay new mulch in this area. $992.25 

Item #2 – Add a Zone at Tennis court Manifold (PCO 2) 

This change is due to a design revision. The city’s park department noted that the new irrigation zone adjacent 

to the tennis court consisted of too many sprinkler heads for only one zone, and noted that one more zone 

should be added. The design team agreed with this accessment and the contractor was directed to add one more 

zone to this new irrigated area. There were existing spare irrigation wires that could be utilized and therefore the 

costs for this change include the material costs to furnish one more valve at this location.  $350.00 

Item # 3 – Watering options (PCO 3) 

This change is due to unforeseen conditions. This contract included provisions to modify a portion of the 

existing Stevenson field. After the new sod was installed at these areas, the contractor and the city’s park 

department noticed that with the increased quantity that the field was being watered with the existing irrigation 

system, as is typical when there is new sod installed, was causing ponding issues on other areas of the field. In 

order to mitigate this, the contractor was asked to extend their period of hand watering by two weeks in order to 

water the new sod the required amount, without overwatering the rest of the field. This contracts maintenance 

period assumes that the existing irrigation system can be utilized to water the new sod, however this was no 

possible as previously stated. The costs for this change include the additional labor costs for hand watering the 

new sod for two hours every day, for two weeks. $3,197.00 

 

 

 

July 2nd, 2020.September 3rd, 2020.



Total Change Order No. 2 – $4,539.25 

In our capacity as the District’s Construction Manager we have completed a review of Change Order # 1.   

The total Change Orders to date: $4,539.25. 

This equates to 2.76% of the contract value. To date, Scapes has completed 100% of the contract work.  

There is $11,860.75 remaining in the Change Order Contingency.  

Based upon the review of the merit and the compensation, it is our recommendation that you approve this 

change order. If you have any question, please do not hesitate to call.  

Sincerely, 

Greystone West Company 

 

 

Juan Sagarra 

Project Manager  
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